REYNOLDSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL
THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING of the Council held in the Minor Hall on Tuesday 15th November at 7.30 p.m.

PRESENT: Cllrs. Peter Bowen-Simpkins (in Chair), Susan Bevan, Paul Lloyd-Davies, John Mahoney, Judith Rock and the Clerk, Mr. Andrew Berry.
1. APOLOGIES: Received from Cllr. Deb. Vine, Cllr. Adrian Hughes had been unexpectedly called away on business.
2. DISCLOSURES OF PERSONAL INTEREST
It was agreed that disclosures of interest from members would be made as they arose during the meeting.
3. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING.

These were circulated, approved and agreed. 
4. MATTERS ARISING.
Cllr. Mahoney pointed out that he had not cleared a drain cover outside the Post Office but the outlet to the stream and that this outlet would need to be kept free of debris in future. It was agreed that the ash tree overhanging Robins Lane mentioned in Cllr. Vine’s email to the clerk would be discussed later in the meeting.
5. QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC

There were none.

6. HIGHWAYS

Cllr. Bowen-Simpkins reiterated his concern over the misnaming of roads on satellite navigation systems and his email from the previous meeting was circulated. A reply had been received from Swansea Highways Dept. From Mr. Mark Lewis stating that the authority had had no reports of difficulties from the emergency services, however it was understood by the Council that this was not the case as regards the fire service. The clerk will write to Mr. Lewis asking whether he had received a map of Reynoldston road names sent by the Council on a previous occasion.
Cllr. Vine had emailed in points to be raised at the meeting; in response to one of these Cllr. Mahoney stated that the pothole leading to the Lower Green had now been repaired.
7. VILLAGE POST OFFICE AND SHOP
The Clerk and Cllr. Hughes had been asked whether the Council would be willing to contribute to signs pointing toward the Village Post Office and Shop. It is believed that the Post Office will pay for post office signs. Cllr. Bevan pointed out that someone had pulled down previous signs. As the Post Office and Shop AGM is this Friday (11th November) the Council will make a decision on this at the next meeting.
Cllr. Bowen-Simpkins reported that the village telephone box is likely to be removed as there had only been four calls made from it in the previous year. It was agreed that this information would be circulated in the Reynoldston News so that anyone who had strong feelings about this could make representations to BT.

8. VILLAGE GREENS
Cllr. Bevan had made enquiries to Swansea Council about refuse collection and extra bags will be delivered to anyone who needs them. She also reported that the County Council had stated that dog waste bins were nothing to do with the Community Council, but were their responsibility. Cllr. Davies reported that the dog waste bin that the Community Council wanted to remove had partly collapsed.
Cllr. Paul Lloyd-Davies reported that a car had been left overnight next to the no overnight parking sign. It was further suggested that another sign be erected on the other side of the road on The Higher Green.
Cllr. Bowen-Simpkins had received a letter from Valerie Beynon thanking the Council 
for the restricted parking signs and the improvements to the Higher Green. 
Cllr. Mahoney said that the drain cover had been removed outside The Hermitage to help the flow of water as it was repeatedly blocked.
Cllr. Vine had asked by email if the mess on the top part of the Lower Green could be removed. Cllr. Bowen-Simpkins suggested a formal complaint be sent about the skip and the amount of rubbish around. It was estimated that the skip had been there for six months already. The skip is apparently on a ransom strip rented from the Penrice Estate. The Clerk was asked to write a formal letter to the owner about the complaints suggesting that if not removed within a reasonable time the Community Council would have to write to the Penrice Estate and the County Council.

Cllr. Bowen Simpkins stated that the area where the bunds had been removed still looked terrible. Cllr. Mahoney agreed and said that the area next to the road looked worse after the recent rain. Cllr. Bowen-Simpkins stated that there is a loose grit that could be used to surface the area that becomes compacted with use. Cllr. Bowen- Simpkins then asked if the owner of the King Arthur might contribute towards the work. It was suggested that the Council is wholly dissatisfied with the parking situation. Cllr. Lloyd-Davies then asked if location of large stones might be the answer.
It was agreed that the Council would find out the cost of resurfacing the area, then write to the owner of the King Arthur and then the Somerset Trust estate manager Chris Smith with an informal approach to ask permission to improve access and safe parking along the road leading down the Higher Green and to protect the Green itself from the effects of parking.
The Council will arrange a meeting with the estate manager when he is next in the area, after getting the address from Cllr. Hughes.

9. REPORT FROM ONE VOICE WALES

Cllr. Bevan and the Clerk had attended the last meeting of OVW in the Civic Centre. There had been a talk by the Ombudsman’s Office about complaints received about Community Councils, it seems that the majority had been about councillors behaviour by other councillors. Most of these had proved not worth being taken any further.

There had also been a talk about the Rural Development Programme from the Swansea Local Action Group. They have £225,000 for grants on Gower connected with transport, tourism, economy and communities.

The clerk will write and ask them to come and explain in more detail to the whole council.

10. VILLAGE MAGAZINE

Cllr. Rock will write an article including the possible removal of the phone box and advertising the acceptance of the new Code of Conduct by the Council.
11. FINANCIAL POSITION

The Clerk circulated the current financial position of the Council.

12. PLANNING APPLICATIONS 

Cllr. Lloyd Davies declared an interest and took no part in the discussion. The council does not object to the two planning applications one of which was an extension in time to allow the development already agreed and the other an alteration to Southways previously agreed plans.
13. CORRESPONDENCE

The Clerk had not heard back from PLANAD but there had been a telephone conversation where they had agreed to get back to him. Lloyds Bank had finally written back after a very long wait with forms to change bank signatories. Cllr. Rock had agreed to be an additional signatory and was passed the forms by the Clerk.

14. BILLS FOR PAYMENT

Reynoldston Village Hall Association Hire of Minor Hall

£12.00

Post Office Limited Income Tax




£96.80

One Voice Wales Pensions Course




£15.00

Clerk’s Remuneration






£ 387.20

Clerk’s
 Disbursements





£23.92

15. AOB







The Clerk circulated a flow chart for further guidance as regards declarations of personal interest by council members. Cllr. Bowen-Simpkins made the point that councillors always
declared their interest. 
Hugh Jones had spoken to the Clerk to clarify the position of Cllr. Bowen-Simpkins on the Village Hall Committee. Cllr. Simpkins can be a member of the Hall Committee and report back to the Council, however due the Hall Committee constitution he cannot represent the Council on that committee.

The clerk was concerned that we had to advertise the fact that the Council had debated and accepted the new code of conduct. He had discussed this with the chairman before the meeting. It was decided that the Council would advertise in the Reynoldston News, Cllr. Rock will put this in the Village Magazine Subsequently agreed by email that we will accept the offer from the Clerk to Llwchwr Town Council that the Council will join others in the area to place a joint advert in the Evening Post.
The Council is still waiting for the pipes and salt box opposite the Post Office to be removed. Cllr. Bowen-Simpkins will ask Neil to deal with this and the work on the pond as agreed with the Environmental Officer for Swansea.

Cllr. Vine had expressed a worry in her email about a leaning tree opposite Turnstone Cottage. She will be asked to get the address of the owners to ask if they can arrange to have it made safe.

It was agreed that the Council would pay for the Silver Service from Auto Enrolment Support Services to ensure that the Council complies with the new regulations as regards auto -enrolment in employee pensions.

16. DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING
There will be a meeting to set the budget for next year on Thursday 5th January 2017 in the Minor Hall.

The next full meeting of the Council will be on Tuesday 10th January 2017 at 7.30pm in the Minor Hall. 
The Meeting ended at 9.30pm.

